Bryan W. Shaw, Ph.D., P.E., Chairman
Toby Baker, Commissioner

Jon Niermann, Commissioner

Richard A. Hyde, P.E., Executive Director

TEXAS COMMISSION ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

Protecting Texas by Reducing and Preventing Pollution

October 30, 2017

Mr. Jason Shirley

Department of the Army

Camp Stanley Storage Activity, MCAPP
25800 Ralph Fair Road

Boerne, TX 78015

RE: Amendment of Class V Injection Well Authorization
TCEQ Authorization No. 5X2600431and
Closure of Class V Injection Well Authorization
TCEQ Authorization No. 5X2600408
CN602728206/RN100662840
[HW No. 69026
Camp Stanley
25800 Ralph Fair Road
Boerne, TX 78015

Dear Mr. Shirley:

The Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) Underground Injection Control (UIC)
Permits Section staff has completed review of the request dated August 7, 2017 to combine
Class V injection well authorizations 5X2600408 and 5X2600431 at the Camp Stanley Solid
Waste Management (SWMU) B-3 site. To satisfy your request, Class V authorization 5X2600431
will be amended to add the injection wells and injectate authorized under Class V authorization
5X2600408, and Class V authorization 5X2600408 will be closed.

Based on our review, approval is hereby given for amendment to Class V Authorization
5X2600431 to include the following revisions:

e Addition of sodium lactate, emulsified vegetable oil (EVO), vinegar, Dry Acid Special and
potassium iodide
* Addition of four injection wells (CS-B3-MWO1 - 04)

The approved amendment is limited to that described by the application for amendment of the
Class V Injection Well Authorization dated August 7, 2017. This approval revises the
requirements and conditions of the authorization approved on July 20, 2006 and revised on
June 25, 2007, July 31, 2008 and February 17, 2012 and should be attached thereto. In order to
maintain authorization by rule for the injection operations, the project must meet all
requirements set by the Remediation Division and the UIC rules provided by 30 Texas
Administrative Code (TAC) Chapter 331.

Additionally, because the injectates and injection wells authorized under 5X2600408 are now
being authorized under 5X2600431, UIC is closing Class V Injection Well Authorization
5X2600408. Accordingly, Class V Authorization 5X2600408 is terminated. This closure relates
only to the termination of 5X2600408 and no other site remediation activities.
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If you have any questions or comments regarding this matter please contact me at
bryan.smith@tceq.texas.gov or (512) 239-6075. If you will be responding by letter, please
include mail code MC233 in the mailing address.

Sincerely,

Bryan Smith, Project Manager

Underground Injection Control Permits Section
Radioactive Materials Division

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality
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